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TOWN OF CAMBRIA TOWN BOARD 

 

June 28, 2022 

 

 

The special meeting of the Town of Cambria Town 

Board was held at 11:30 am on the 28
th

 day of June 

2022, at the Town Hall, 4160 Upper Mountain Road, 

Town of Cambria, New York. 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:    ALSO PRESENT: 

 

Wright H. Ellis, Supervisor     Tamara J. Cooper, Town Clerk 

Matthew P. Foe, Councilman    Robert Roberson, Attorney 

Jeffrey S. Hurtgam, Councilman 

Benjamin D. Musall, Councilman    

Randy M. Roberts, Councilman     

     

    

The meeting was called to order at 11:30 am and adjourned at 11:35 am. 

 

Supervisor Ellis read the order calling a public hearing to consider the submission of an application to the NYS 

Office of Community Renewal for Community Renewal for Community Development Block Grant Program 

Funding. 

 

ORDER CALLING PUBLIC HEARING TO CONSIDER THE SUBMISSION OF AN APPLICATION TO 

THE NEW YORK STATE OFFICE OF COMMUNITY RENEWAL FOR COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM FUNDING 

 

WHEREAS, the Town of Cambria is contemplating the submission of an application for Community Development 

Block Grant (“CSBG”) funding from the New York State Office of Community Renewal (OCR) to provide 

financing to support the construction of a manufacturing facility on Junction Rd., Town of Cambria and 

 

WHEREAS, the submission of such an application requires that a public hearing be held to obtain citizen comments 

regarding community and economic development needs in the Town and to comment on any specific project 

proposals, and 

 

WHEREAS, at a special meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cambria held at the Town Hall, 4160 Upper 

Mountain Rd., in said Town duly called by the Supervisor, for June 28, 2022 at 11:30 am 

 

IT WAS DULY RESOLVED that a public hearing shall be held at the Town Hall, 4160 Upper Mountain Rd., 

Cambria, NY, on the 14
th

 day of July, 2022 at 7:00 pm, for the purpose of considering the submission of an 

application for Community Development Block Grant funding from the New York State Office of Community 

Renewal to provide support to the construction of a manufacturing facility on Junction Rd., and to obtain citizens 

comments regarding community and economic development needs in the Town of Cambria and comments among 

specific proposals, and 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that at least eight (8) days’ notice of such hearing shall be giving by the Town 

Clerk by the due posting thereof at the Town Hall on the Town’s website together with publishing such notice at 

least once in the official newspaper of the Town. 
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Upon a motion duly made by Councilman Foe and seconded by Councilman Hurtgam, it was resolved to 

approve the resolution calling a Public Hearing for July 14, 2022, at 7:00 pm to consider the submission of an 

application to the NYS Office of Community Renewal for Community Renewal for Community Development 

Block Grant Program Funding. 

 

 

Ayes:  Ellis, Foe, Hurtgam, Musall, Roberts  -Motion Carried- 

 

 

 

 

 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

       Tamara J. Cooper, Town Clerk 

 

 


